Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR) 
re: road resurfacing
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

 

I would like to thank the Council for completely resurfacing the Stoughton Road/Gartree Road at the bottom of Highway Road to London Road. This has massively assisted during cycling and driving.

 

Also, as part of Freedom of Information Act, please can you provide information regarding the roads within ‘The Ways’ in Stoneygate/Evington, how often are they completely resurfaced not just partially. New Way Road has been recently completely resurfaced on two occasions, but not Broadway Road and Highway Road which are extremely bad, not recognisable with our beautiful Leicester. It is essential for these two roads to be thoroughly inspected especially during wet conditions, and subsequently work carried out whereby both these two roads are completely resurfaced.


Answer:

The Council is aware of the condition of the road surface and the need to carry out resurfacing work.  At present the Highways Management section regularly inspects the road and monitors the state of deterioration on a 6 monthly basis and any defects found to intervention level are repaired.  
Broadway Road and Highway Road are not considered to be in a dangerous condition to road users or structurally unsound; however, we do agree the quality of the surface requires improvement.  

The Council’s highway maintenance budget is limited and we have to prioritise our highway maintenance activities. 
Roads that require treatment are prioritised using information from various sources like inspection and surveys, number of safety repairs, usage, bus routes and other factors. Both roads are on the list for consideration for future maintenance works, but at the moment there are other roads that are in worse condition that will be prioritised and it is unlikely that they will be programmed in the near future. 

Roads with Leicester city are rarely completely resurfaced i.e., the wearing and binder course. The normal practice that is affordable with the budget we have and is dependant of their type, makeup and use of the road is to patch repair and surface dress the following year. 
Our records show that New Way Road was patched in 2014 prior to the entire Street being surface dressed the following year and that Highway Road bridge was replaced recently as well. 

The road will continue to be inspected and any potholes to intervention level will be repaired to meet the safety intervention criteria in line with the Council’s highway safety repair policy.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
